
 

         Newsletter - Friday 19th May   

School Diary for Week Ahead  

Mon 22nd 
May 

Year 2 PE lesson 
Year 4 Swimming lesson 

Tues 23rd 
May  

Year 3 and 4 PE lesson 
Reception class ‘Stay and Play’ session 1:30 - 
2:30pm 
Football after school club 3:15 - 4:15pm  

Wed 24th 
May  

Year 6 PE lesson 
 

Thurs 
25th May  

Reception class, year 5  PE lesson 
Multiskills after school club 3:15 - 4:15pm  

Fri 26th 
May 

Year 1 PE Lesson 
Cooking lesson for selected year 5 pupils 
School closes for summer half term holiday 

. 
 
 

Reception  Gracie Thirkell 
Year 1        Isobel Britton 
Year 2        Jack Parker 

Year 3        McKenzie Sendel 
Year 4        Katie Gayler 
Year 5        Charlie Palmer 
Year 6        William Cramp 

         Willington Primary School 

Mr Littlefair’s 

Sports Star 
Award  

 

Libby  
Blenkiron 

Year 3 

Rainbow Colours  
Children in year 3 visited the Hancock Museum to explore 

what colour is and how it is 
found in the natural world.    
Children created rainbows 
and investigated colours 
through rock and mineral 
samples before thinking 
about why animals are        

different colours. Interactive 
sessions gave children the 
knowledge of why animals 

use colour for display,  
warning and camouflage in 
different habitats. The day 
finished with a tour of the 

museum!  

Our Incredible Year 6! 
Congratulations to our year 6 children who have finished 

their SATs! You have all worked extremely hard and we are 
incredibly proud of 

you! The class           
celebrated with a 

Krispy Kreme donut 
party! 

Pupils had the             
opportunity to hold a 

piece of history in 
their hands this 

week when Durham 
Light Infantry                 

volunteers visited 
them for the day. The children had a unique opportunity to 
explore artefacts and hold  genuine objects once used by 
DLI soldiers and their families. The class used drama to 

recreate life in WWII. The children had a wonderful day and 
the DLI volunteers (two of them retired soldiers) were 
thrilled at the level of knowledge and the standard of            

questions that came from the children. 

Attendance League 
1st  Gruffalo Town Y1 

2nd  Woof Athletic Rec 
3rd Dora Wanderers Y1 

Willington Primary Summer Fayre 
This year our Summer Fayre will be on Thursday 6th July. 
Would you like to be involved, do you have any ideas for 

new stalls or attractions? If so, please get in touch we 
would love to hear from you. Please contact Julie Bray our 

PSA or leave a message at the office. We welcome any 
donations for our tombola and raffle stalls too! Thank you. 

Closure of Nursery and Reception Classes for 
the General Election – Thursday 8th June 

Due to the success of our partial closure for polling for the 

local elections we have decided that on Thursday 8th June 

our nursery and reception classes only will be closed to  

pupils to minimise disruption to learning. The remainder of 

the school (Years 1 to 6) will be open to children as normal.  


